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California Energy Commission 
Energy Facilities Siting & 
Environmental Protection Division 
REPORT OF CONVERSATION 

 File:   

 Project Title: Oakley Generating Station 

(X) TELEPHONE()MEETING LOCATION:   

NAME:  Ann Crisp TIME:1115 DATE:  10/13/2010 

WITH:  Randi Adair (USFWS) PHONE   

SUBJECT: Oakley Nitrogen Deposition Comments/Wetland E Post-Construction Management Plan 
review period 

COMMENTS: Received phone call from Randi in response to my phone call this morning (10/13/2010) 
inquiring about the status of comments on the Oakley Generating Station (OGS) Project including any based 
on the discussions at the August 12 meeting related to nitrogen deposition. Randi stated that CDFG did not 
intend provide a letter of comment on the AFC. CDFG felt that they have been communicating with us and the 
applicant regarding their position on the issue and they would like to wait until the PSA is published to make 
any comments on how the issue is handled in our document. Randi stated that for OGS the nitrogen 
deposition issue is not as clear as for the Marsh Landing Generation Station (MLGS) project as the MLGS site 
is located much closer to the Antioch Dunes National Wildlife Refuge. She stated that the threshold we used 
seems appropriate (6.39 kg/ha/yr). They would like to wait and see what the dispersion modeling shows for 
OGS on ADNWR to see if this is something they are concerned about. I told her that I would relay the 
information to Heather Blair and that if Heather felt like an additional conversation with her was needed since 
Heather will be addressing the nitrogen issue for the OGS project she would be in touch.  
 
I had also inquired earlier in an email (sent 9/29/2010) regarding the timing for the verification of a condition of 
certification that requires a Wetland E Post-construction management plan be prepared upon project approval 
as both CDFG and the Energy Commission will be reviewing the document. Randi stated that what I proposed 
would be sufficient (submitting a draft 60 days prior to the start of any construction-related ground disturbance 
for review of the document and submitting a final document at least 30 days prior to the start of any 
construction-related ground disturbance). 
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